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ways to enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the
burden of the collection of information
on respondents, including through the
use of automated collection techniques
or other forms of information
technology.

Comments submitted in response to
this notice will be summarized and/or
included in the request for OMB
approval of this information collection;
they also will become a matter of public
record.

Dated: March 8, 2001.
Madeleine Clayton,
Departmental Forms Clearance Officer, Office
of the Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 01–6249 Filed 3–13–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–07–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Census Bureau

Quarterly Financial Report; Proposed
Information Collection

ACTION: Proposed collection; comment
request.

SUMMARY: The Department of
Commerce, as part of its continuing
effort to reduce paperwork and
respondent burden, invite the general
public and other Federal agencies to
take this opportunity to comment on
proposed and/or continuing information
collections, as required by the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995,
Public Law 104–13 (44 U.S.C. 3506 (c)
(2) (A).
DATES: Written comments must be
submitted on or before May 14, 2001.
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments
to Madeleine Clayton, Department
Forms Clearance Officer, Department of
Commerce, Room 6086, 14th and
Constitution Avenue, NW., Washington,
DC 20230 (or via the Internet at
mclayton@doc.gov).

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Request for additional information or
copies of the questionnaire should be
directed to Ronald Horton, U.S. Census
Bureau, Room 1282–3, Washington, DC
20233, Telephone (301) 457–3343.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

I. Abstract

The Quarterly Financial Report (QFR)
Program is planning to resubmit for
approval to the Office of Management
and Budget (OMB) its four data
collection forms: Quarterly Financial
Report Forms QFR–101 (MG)—long
form, QFR–102 (TR)—long form, and

QFR–101A(MG)—short form, and QFR–
103 (NB)—Nature of Business Report.
The current expiration for these forms is
December 31, 2001.

The QFR Program has published up-
to-date aggregate statistics on the
financial results and position of U.S.
corporations since 1947. It is a principal
economic indicator that also provides
financial data essential to calculation of
key Government measures of national
economic performance. The importance
of this data collection is reflected by the
granting of specific authority to conduct
the program in Title 13 of the United
State Code, Section 91, which requires
that financial statistics of business
operations be collected and published
quarterly. Public Law 105–252 extended
the authority of the Secretary of
Commerce to conduct the QFR Program
under Section 91 through September 30,
2005.

The QFR is scheduled to convert to
the North American Industry
Classification System (NAICS) in April
2002 with the publication of the fourth
quarter 2001 data. With the adoption of
the NAICS, a number of industries
currently covered by QFR under the
Standard Industrial Classification (SIC)
system will be out of scope.
Specifically, QFR will no longer collect
data from companies primarily engaged
in Publishing and Printing, except
Commercial Printing; Logging; and
Eating and Drinking Places. Publishing
and Printing was moved to the NAICS’
Information sector; Logging to the
Agriculture, Forestry, Fishing, and
Hunting sector; Eating and Drinking
Places to the Accommodation and Food
Services sector. Removal of companies
previously operating in these industries
will result in a reduction in sample size.
That reduction is estimated to be
approximately 350 companies or about
4 percent of the current QFR sample.
The reduction in the out of scope SIC
companies will offset an increase of in-
scope NAICS companies. As a result,
there will be a minimal change in
sample size.

The main purpose of the QFR is to
provide timely, accurate data on
business financial conditions for use by
Government and private-sector
organizations and individuals. An
extensive subscription mailing list
attests to the diverse groups using these
data including foreign countries,
universities, financial analysts, unions,
trade associations, public libraries,
banking institutions, and U.S. and
foreign corporations. The primary users
are U.S. Governmental organizations
charged with economic policymaking
responsibilities. These organizations
play a major role in providing guidance,

advice, and support to the QFR
Program.

II. Method of Collection
The Census Bureau will use mail out/

mail back survey forms to collect data.
Companies will be asked to respond to
the survey within 25 days of the end of
the quarter in which the data are being
requested. Letters and/or telephone calls
encouraging participation will be
directed to respondents that have not
responded by the designated time. The
QFR has also begun limited optional use
of a computer readable medium as a
substitute for the completed form; i.e.,
the Computerized Self-Administered
Questionnaire (CSAQ). The CSAQ can
be completed and filed electronically
via the internet, or by returning a
diskette for electronic data capture. The
CSAQ contains interactive edits and
balancing features making it possible for
the respondent to submit fewer data
errors resulting in improved data. The
number of respondents having optional
use of the CSAQ will increase until full
implementation which is expected by
the fourth quarter 2002 report period.
Use of the CSAQ will allow for easier
and more timely filing of the QFR report
and provide a reduction in respondent
cost.

III. Data
OMB Number: 0607–0432.
Form Numbers: QFR–101 (Sent

quarterly to Manufacturing, Mining, and
Wholesale Trade corporations with
assets of $50 million or more at time of
sampling), QFR–102 (Sent quarterly to
Retail Trade corporations with assets of
$50 million or more at time of
sampling), QFR–101A (Sent quarterly to
Manufacturing corporations with assets
of less than $50 million at time of
sampling), and QFR–103 (Sent at the
beginning of sampling selection and at
2-year intervals if the corporation is
included in the sample for more than
eight quarters).

Type of Review: Regular Review.
Affected Public: Manufacturing

corporations with assets of $250
thousand or more and Mining, and
Wholesale and Retail Trade
corporations with assets of $50 million
or more.

Estimated Number of Respondents:
Form QFR–101—3,388 per quarter,
13,552 annually. Form QFR–102—497
per quarter, 1,988 annually. Form QFR–
101A—4,340 per quarter, 17,360
annually. Form QFR–103—1,225 per
quarter, 4,900 annually.

Estimated Time Per Response: The
average for all respondents is about 2.1
hours. For companies completing form
QFR 101 or QFR–102, the range is from
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less than 1 to 10 hours, averaging 3.75
hours. For companies completing form
QFR–101A, the range is less than 1 hour
to 3 hours, averaging 1.2 hours. For
companies completing form QFR–103,
the range is from 1 to 4 hours, averaging
2.4 hours.

Estimated Total Annual Burden
Hours: 78,000.

Estimated Total Annual Cost:
$1,450,000.

Respondents’ Obligation: Mandatory.
Legal Authority: Title 13 United States

Code, Sections 91 and 224.

IV. Request for Comments

Comments are invited on: (a) Whether
the proposed collection of information
is necessary for the proper performance
of the functions of the agency, including
whether the information shall have
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the
agency’s estimate of the burden
(including hours and cost) of the
proposed collection of information;
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the
burden of the collection of information
on respondents, including through the
use of automated collection techniques
or other forms of information
technology.

Comments submitted in response to
this notice will be summarized and/or
included in the request for OMB
approval of this information collection;
they also will become a matter of public
record.

Dated: March 8, 2001.
Madeleine Clayton,
Departmental Forms Clearance Officer, Office
of the Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 01–6250 Filed 3–13–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–07–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Bureau of the Census

Census Advisory Committee of
Professional Associations

AGENCY: Bureau of the Census,
Commerce.
ACTION: Notice of public meeting.

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal
Advisory Committee Act (P.L. 92–463 as
amended by P.L. 94–409), we are giving
notice of a meeting of the Census
Advisory Committee of Professional
Associations. The Committee is
composed of 36 members appointed by
the Presidents of the American
Economic Association, the American
Statistical Association, the Population
Association of America, and the

Chairperson of the Board of the
American Marketing Association. The
Committee advises the Director, U.S.
Census Bureau (Census Bureau), on the
full range of Census Bureau programs
and activities in relation to their areas
of expertise.
DATES: The meeting will convene on
April 26–27, 2001. On April 26, the
meeting will begin at 9 a.m. and adjourn
at 5:15 p.m. On April 27, the meeting
will begin at 9 a.m. and adjourn at 12:30
p.m.
ADDRESSES: The meeting will take place
at the Hilton Alexandria Mark Center
Hotel, 5000 Seminary Road, Alexandria,
Virginia 22311.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Census Bureau Committee Liaison
Officer, Ms. Maxine Anderson-Brown,
Room 1647, Federal Building 3,
Washington, DC 20233. Her phone
number is (301) 457–2308, TDD (301)
457–2540.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
agenda for the meeting on April 26,
which will begin at 9 a.m. and adjourn
at 5:15 p.m., is as follows:

• Introductory Remarks by the Acting
Director, Census Bureau, and the
Principal Associate Director for
Programs, Census Bureau

• Census Bureau Responses to
Committee Recommendations

• Next Generation Information
Products for Posting on the Census
Bureau Web Site at <www.census.gov>

• Census 2000 Adjustment Decision
• Survey of the Advisory Committees
• E-Business Supplement to the

Annual Survey of Manufactures
• Expanding the Census Bureau Data

Dissemination Network
• Insights Gained from Analysis of

State Unemployment Data by
Longitudinal Employer Household
Dynamics Staff

• Evaluations of the Census 2000
Accuracy and Coverage Evaluation
Survey

• Experimental Measures of Poverty:
A Progress Report

• Evaluating Census 2000 Products
• Customer Service Week
The agenda for the meeting on April

27, which will begin at 9 a.m. and
adjourn at 12:30 p.m., is as follows:

• Chief Economist Update
• 2010 Planning Update
• Develop Recommendations and

Address Special Interest Activities
• Closing Session
The meeting is open to the public,

and a brief period is set aside, during
the closing session, for public comment
and questions. Those persons with
extensive questions or statements must
submit them in writing to the Census

Bureau Committee Liaison Officer.
Individuals wishing additional
information or minutes regarding this
meeting may contact the Officer as well.
Her address and phone number are
identified under this notice’s FOR
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT heading.

This meeting is physically accessible
to people with disabilities. Requests for
sign language interpretation or other
auxiliary aids should also be directed to
the Census Bureau Committee Liaison
Officer.

Dated: March 8, 2001.

William G. Barron, Jr.,
Acting Director, Bureau of the Census.
[FR Doc. 01–6325 Filed 3–13–01; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 3510–07–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

International Trade Administration

[A–580–815 & A–580–816]

Notice of Amended Final Results of
Antidumping Duty Administrative
Reviews: Certain Cold-Rolled and
Corrosion-Resistant Carbon Steel Flat
Products from Korea

AGENCY: Import Administration,
International Trade Administration,
Department of Commerce.

ACTION: Notice of amendment to final
results of antidumping duty
administrative reviews and intent not to
revoke antidumping duty order in part.

SUMMARY: The Department of Commerce
(‘‘Department’’) is amending its final
results of reviews of the antidumping
duty orders on certain cold-rolled and
corrosion-resistant carbon steel flat
products from Korea, published January
16, 2001, to reflect the correction of
ministerial errors in those final results.
The period covered by these amended
final results is August 1, 1998 through
July 31, 1999.

EFFECTIVE DATE: March 14, 2001.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Michael Panfeld (the POSCO Group),
Marlene Hewitt (Dongbu) and (Union),
or James Doyle, Enforcement Group III,
Office 9, Import Administration,
International Trade Administration,
U.S. Department of Commerce, 1401
Constitution Avenue, NW., Washington,
DC 20230, telephone 202–482–0172
(Panfeld), 202–482–1385 (Hewitt), or
202–482–0159 (Doyle), fax 202–482–
1388.
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